TOWN OF TREMONT
REGULAR SELECTMEN’S MEETING

TREMONT TOWN OFFICE

MEETING ROOM

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2008

6:00 PM

1.
CALL TO ORDER

The Monday, September 8, 2008 Regular Selectmen’s Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Charlie Dillon.

2.
ROLL CALL

Present were Chairman Charlie Dillon, Selectmen Scott Grierson, Kathi Thurston, and Lester Closson, Town Manager Millard Billings, and Recording Secretary Debbi Nickerson.

Members of the public present were Mark Good – Islander, Jerry Hamblin – CES Inc., Laurie Schreiber – Bar Harbor Times, Amy Murphy, and Attorney Tony Beardsley.

3.
ADJUSTMENTS/ADOPTION OF AGENDA


None

4.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, to change “The Selectmen asked Town Manager Millard Billings to submit the survey to the County Commissioners and ask them to set the width of Flat Iron Road.” to “The Selectmen asked Town Manager Millard Billings to submit the survey to the County Commissioners and ask them to set the right of way boundaries of Flat Iron Road.”  Motion pasted 4 – 0.
Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, to approve the minutes of August 18th as amended.  Motion passed 4 – 0.

5.
APPROVAL OF WARRANTS

Warrant 20
6,050.45

Warrant 21
6,277.55

Warrant 22
5,856.87

Warrant 23
5,721.50

Warrant 24
377.00

Warrant 25
5,790.36

Warrant 26
134.80

Warrant 27
211,305.43

Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, to approve Warrants 20 – 27.  Motion passed 4 – 0.

6.
NEW BUSINESS


A.
BASS HARBOR DREDGE PROJECT

Town Manager Millard Billings showed the Selectmen a letter he has drafted, and the Harbor Committee has approved, to the US Army Corps of Engineers regarding the draft Project Cooperation Agreement for the design and construction of the Bass Harbor Navigation Project (see attached).  The cost for the design and construction phase of the general navigation features is projected to be $1,695,000 of which ten percent ($169,500.00) would be the town’s portion.  Upon project completion, the town will provide another ten percent ($169,500.00) for the post-constriction reimbursement.
Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, to send this letter to Mr. Kennelly of the Army Corps of Engineers.  The letter dated September 8, 2008.  Motion passed 4 – 0.

B.
HARBOR SURVEILLANCE CAMERAS

The Selectmen discussed the proposal from Ken Peterson with Brookside Technology for surveillance cameras at the Wharf.  The Harbor Committee suggested installing the cameras and recording equipment he proposed for $6,499 (see attached).  The Selectmen asked to have members of the Harbor Committee present when they decided this mater.

Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Chairman Charlie Dillon, to table the discussion to a future meeting and invite the Chairman of the Harbor Committee.  Motion passed 4 – 0.


C.
STORAGE SHED FOR SCHOOL ON BLACK PROPERTY

The Planning Board has approved a Building Permit Application submitted by the Tremont Consolidated School for a storage shed with the condition that the School receives the Selectmen’s permission to build the 8 x 8 shed on town owned land (see attached).  Selectman Kathi Thurston asked to have the square footage corrected on the application from 80 square feet to 64 square feet.
Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Lester Closson, that the Select Board grants the school permission to place the 8’ x 8’ storage structure of town owned property.  Motion passed 4 – 0.


D.
CES REPORT RICH CEMETERY

Jerry Hamblin, with CES, Inc., has surveyed the Rich Cemetery.  He supplied the Selectmen with a draft copy of his survey (see attached).  The Selectmen asked him to include the names of the occupied plots and to map out the 5’ 10’ plots that will fit in the front of the cemetery.

E.
ANP CONSERVATION EASEMENT

Acadia National Park has requested the Select Board review a proposed amendment to an existing conservation easement agreement between Maurianne Adams and Acadia National Park.  The Planning Board will review this proposal at their next meeting.  Acadia National Park would like a written opinion before September 15, 2008 (see attached).
Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, the town has no comment on the proposed easement amendment.  Motion passed 3 – 1.  Selectman Lester Closson was apposed.  

F.
WINTER ROAD SAND

The Selectmen agreed to the sand for this winter being delivered in 1,000 yard increments as requested and to requiring the supplier mix it with the town’s salt at the time of delivery (see attached).

Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, to send the salt/sand bids out to bid.  Motion passed 4 – 0.

G.
PAVING PROJECTS

Town Manager Millard Billings suggested not putting the paving projects out to bid until the price of asphalt comes down some and he has a better idea what it will cost to do the town’s paving projects.

Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, to table [the paving projects] until Millard gets more information.  Motion passed 4 – 0.


H.
RESIGNATIONS



None


I.
APPOINTMENTS

Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, to table appointments till later in the meeting.  Motion passed 4 – 0.
7.
OLD BUSINESS


A.
REPORT OF ONGOING PROJECTS

1.
NEW TOWN OFFICE.  Brookside Technologies is ordering the microphones and camera for the meeting room and will start installation as soon as the equipment arrives.

2.
FLAT IRON ROAD.  The meeting with the County Commissioners is at 9:00 am on September 9, 2008.

3.
SEAL COVE FISHWAY.  Nothing new to report


B.
REPORT ON PENDING PROJECTS

1.
ACQUISITION OF REAL ESTATE.  At the last meeting the Select Board authorized Town Manager Millard Billings to negotiate to acquire a parcel of land.  The owner agreed to the town’s offer, but later the owner was unresponsive to signing a Purchase and Sale Agreement.  The following week the asking price had increased $10,000.

Motions made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, to have the town make the same offer as before to the appropriate parties.  Motion passed 4 – 0.
2.
ACCESS ROAD. Nothing new to report

3.
INTERNET EXPLORATORY COMMITTEE.  Nothing new to report

8.
TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

A.
Hancock County Budget Advisory Committee, on Thursday September 11, 2008 a caucus will be held at the Trenton Town Office, 59 Oak Point Rd., Trenton, Maine at 7:30 pm for the purpose of electing a municipal officer to serve a two year term and a municipal officer or representative of the public to service a three year term on the budget advisory committee (see attached).

B.
Tremont has received a $3,883 dividend check from Maine Municipal Association as a result of our excellent claim experience (see attached press release).
C.
The Ballot language for the upcoming referendum in November on the school reorganization plan (see attached e-mail).  

Motion made by Selectman Kathi Thurston, with second by Chairman Charlie Dillon, to table until the School Board discusses this and reports back to the Select Board.  Motion passed 4 – 0.

D.
Acadia Disposal District has send correspondence to the towns with a schedule for contract finalization (see attached). 

E.
Hurricane Hanna has done a lot of road damage in the town.  A crew was out most of the day on Sunday making roads and driveways passable.  Public Works has been working today fixing washouts on Clark Point Rd. and on the north end of Kelleytown Rd.  The culvert will be replaced tomorrow on Crocket Point.  All the town’s dirt roads and shoulders need to be checked and any damage repaired.  Town Manager Millard Billings took pictures of the damage in case FEMA money becomes available.  He would also like to add another 24” culvert beside the 24” culvert on Kelleytown Rd. near the pond.  The water that went over the road washed out driveways in the area.
9.
SUGGESTIONS/COMMENTS FOR NEXT MEETING

Invite the Harbor Committee for the camera discussion.  Information from the School Board on the Warrant for the Special Town Meeting.  Information from the County Commissioners regarding the right-of-way boundaries of the Flat Iron Rd.

10.
OTHER

Selectman Kathi Thurston asked where the town was advertising for CEO/Assessor.  Town Manager Millard Billings has sent the ad to Mt Desert Islander, Bar Harbor Times, and on the MMA web site.  He will put an ad in the Bangor Daily.


Amy Murphy gave the Select Board a moratorium she has circulated for signatures.  Because of time restraints, Town Manager Millard Billings asked her to bring it to the meeting tonight.  The moratorium needs to be submitted to the Town Clerk and the Selectmen felt they could not act on it until the signatures are verified.
11.
POSSIBLE EXECUTIVE SESSION WITH ATTORNEY TO DISCUSS DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE BOARD – LEGAL PROBLEM

Town Attorney Chad Smith is unable, due to conflict of interest, to represent the Town in this matter.  He has recommended Attorney Tony Beardsley.

Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, to appoint as acting Attorney Tony Beardsley as Chad Smith has a conflict of interest in this matter.  Motion passed 4 – 0.

Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Kathi Thurston, the board go into executive session pursuant to Title 1 Maine Revised Statutes Annotated. Section 405, subsection 6, paragraph E, “consultations between a body or agency and its attorney concerning the legal rights and duties of the body or agency”.  Motion passed 4 - 0.  The Select Board went into executive session at 7:50 pm.
Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Lester Closson, to come out of executive session at 8:55 pm.  Motion passed 4 – 0.

Motion made by Selectman Scott Grierson, with second by Selectman Lester Closson, to authorize Town Attorney Tony Beardsley to further investigate potential legal problem with the assistance of an independent Tax Assessor.  Motion passed 3 – 0 – 1.  Selectman Kathi Thurston abstained because of a possible conflict of interest.
12.
SET DATE FOR NEXT MEETING


September 29, 2008

13.
ADJOURN

Motion made by Chairman Charlie Dillon, with second by Selectman Scott Grierson, to adjourn.  Motion passed 4 – 0.  The meeting was adjourned 9:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Debbi Nickerson

Recording Secretary

_________________________



___________________________

Charlie Dillon







Scott Grierson

__________________________


____________________________

Katharine Thurston






Chris Eaton

__________________________
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